Information on the Priority benefit payment due to rising prices of living cost for resident tax-

exempted households, etc.

In order to support low-income households that are particularly affected by the rising prices of goods, resident

tax-exempted households can receive the benefit payment.

Money to be received
70,000 yen per household

The money can only be received once.

Households that can receive money
Households that meet all of the following conditions are eligible to receive money.
* Must be registered as a resident of Morioka City by December 1, 2023.
+ All members of the household are exempt from paying the basic resident tax for the fiscal year 2023.

* Must be registered as a resident in Japan from January 1, 2023 to December 1, 2023.

Households in which all members of the household are dependent on a person who pays resident tax for the
fiscal year 2023 are not eligible to receive the benefit.

Those who are exempted from payment of resident tax by applying to the Convention for the Avoidance of
Double Taxation can not receive the benefit.

Persons who entered Japan after January 2, 2023 are ineligible to receive benefits.

Procedures for receiving money

Those who are eligible for the benefit will receive “Notification for applying the benefit” from Morioka City by

mail.

(1) Households which have received the “Notification of Payment”.
On January 11, 2024, Morioka city has mailed “Notification of Payment” to the households which have
already received priority support benefit (30,000yen) and are also eligible for the benefit for this time.
Households that have received this notice do not need to apply.
On January 26, 2024, the benefit has been transferred to your bank account that you have received
“Priority benefit payment for resident tax exempted households (30,000yen)”.

(2) Households which have received the “Supply Requirements Confirmation”
On January 22, 2024, Morioka city has mailed “Supply Requirements Confirmation” to the households
which have not received priority support benefit (30,000yen) but those who are eligible for the benefit for
this time.
Households which have received this Supply Requirements Confirmation must fill out the necessary

information on the document and submit it to Morioka city by mail.



Please complete your application by Tuesday, April 30th, 2024.

»¢ Households with people who moved to Morioka City after January 2, 2023 and those which have lately

become eligible for the benefit by completing resident tax declaration.
You will need to apply, so please call 0120-208-400 (Kyufukin call center).
Morioka City will mail you the required application form.

Please apply by Tuesday, April 30, 2024.

Benefits consultation counter

Benefits call center

Telephone number: 0120-208-400
Reception hours: 9:00 to 18:00 on weekdays



